
Further to your email dated 14th May 2015, I write to confirm my attendance at the Babergh and 
Mid Suffolk Community Infrastructure Examination, on both days. 
 
We would in particular welcome the opportunity to address the Inspector in respect of Babergh and 
Mid Suffolk’s approach to Strategic Sites. Whilst we support the Council’s intentions to adopt a CIL 
rate of £0 per sqm for these sites, we would suggest that there should be a degree of flexibility in 
the approach to Strategic Sites to allow for additional Strategic Sites, which will come forward during 
the Plan Period, to benefit from the £0 per sqm CIL rate.  
  
As the Schedule is currently written, only a small number of Strategic Sites will currently stand to 
benefit from the reduced CIL rate – i.e. Strategic Sites as currently defined within the Babergh Core 
Strategy & Policies Local Plan Document and Mid Suffolk Core Strategy Focused Review. However, 
both Councils are in the process of consulting upon a new combined Local Plan document covering 
both Council areas, which includes new Strategic Site Allocations & Designations Documents. The 
Strategic Sites identified within this report are currently not, therefore, included within the 
definition of Strategic Sites as set out in the Revised Draft CIL Charging Schedules.  The move to 
identify Strategic sites at a Zero CIL rate and pursue a ‘developer-led delivery’ through site specific 
S106 contributions is a positive response to the viability constraints such sites operate within, 
however equally as important is the delivery mechanism for on-site localised infrastructure for 
which CIL is not the most appropriate delivery mechanism.  The Zero rating approach needs added 
flexibility to apply to additional sites which are not currently allocated in a Plan.   
  
Furthermore, the current Core Strategies both include an element of flexibility in terms of windfall 
sites and approach to Core & Hinterland Villages. It is possible therefore that additional Strategic 
Sites may come forward during the plan period, of for example 300 dwellings and more, which 
should benefit from the reduced CIL rate. We would therefore like to draw the Inspectors attention 
to the proposed site to the north of Chantry Vale – which is to the north of the Strategic Site known 
as Babergh Ipswich Fringe. Taylor Wimpey are very keen to ensure that this site is developed as 
Phase 2 of the Ipswich Fringe site, and initial discussions have taken place with Babergh District 
Council.  
 
Without allowing, however, for a degree of flexibility in the definition of Strategic Sites and/or 
adjusting the relevant inset map at Section 8 of the Revised Draft Charging Schedule, the 
development of this site – which could accommodate upto 700 dwellings – could be difficult and 
unviable.   
  
If you have any questions, please give me a call. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Stuart Willsher 
Senior Planner Boyer Colchester 

 
 

 

http://boyerplanning.co.uk/

